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MINUTES
UNION CITY BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING
June 16™, 2016

Vision Statement: “The Union City area is a thriving rural community of
families, businesses and organizations dedicated to encouraging growth
while maintaining small town values.”

The meeting of the Union City Borough Council was called to order at 7:00
P.M. by President McCrillis. The meeting was held at the Union City Borough
Building Conference Room.

Councilors present were Conklin, Hoban, Kolaja, McCrillis and Steadman.
Councilor Brumagin was absent.

Officials present were Borough Manager Cheryl Capela, Mayor Bob King,
Police Chief David Pernice and Solicitor Tim Wachter.

Visitors Present: Larry Obert, Shirley Lafferty, Todd Steele (Emergy Care),
Ken Calfo Advisor to Boy Scouts and 2 members observing

MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: It was moved by Councilor Kolaja and
seconded by

Councilor Conklin that the agenda stands approved as presented.
Motion carried.

MOTION TO APPROVE MINUTES: It was moved by Councilor Steadman
and seconded by

Councilor Conklin that all Councilors having read the minutes held May
24", 2016 be approved. Motion carried.

MOTION ON SECRETARY’S REPORT: It was moved by Councilor Conklin
and seconded by

Councilor Steadman that the Secretary’s Report be accepted and made
a part of the

minutes of this meeting. Motion carried.

MOTION ON BILLS: It was moved by Councilor Conklin and seconded by
Councilor Steadman
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that the unpaid bills be ordered paid and those paid be approved.
Motion carried.

Hearing of Visitors: Larry Obert talked how the Union City Fire Dept. needs
assistance with helping to pay the cost of operating the ambulance. He met
with the Township and he said “they want to see what the Borough is going
to do”. Larry was asked by Councilor McCrillis to see if he could arrange a
meeting between the Township and the Borough to come up with a way to
reduce the financial stress on the Fire Dept.

Mayor:

Working with Shawn Tharp on getting the properties in town cleaned
up.

What are they doing on South Street? He felt he should have been told
about it.

No one knew what was being done other then it was a Municipal
Authority Project.

Borough Manager:
Council to approve a Subdivision plan for the Property known as 5
Parade Street. Motion made by Councilor Kolaja and seconded by
Councilor Steadman. Motion carried.

Borough Solicitor:
No Report

Administration:
Need to fill the hole on Putman Street and Warden Street

Parks and Recreation:
Moves Nights will be July 16", and August 7
Play Camp provided training for 31 children for the older group and 21
to the younger group.

Public Safety:
No Report

Public Works:
30 Catch basins are complete ready for the road work.
6" Avenue has had the second pass with the grader.



Councilor Steadman asked if anyone had taken a look at the Street
Opening Regulations that were received from Edinboro. Is this
something we want to take a look at? It was decided to wait and
discuss this at the next work session.

Personnel and Planning:
No Report.

INFORMATIONAL SUMMARY: The Informational Summary will stand
approved and made

a part of the minutes of this meeting.
Executive Session was held to discuss personnel no action taken.

ADJOURNMENT: It was moved by Councilor Steadman and seconded by
Councilor
Conklin that the meeting be adjourned. Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:57P.M.

ATTEST:
Borough President
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